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   VALE    

   RON POLSON 

 We said goodbye to long 

serving National Seniors Branch 

member Ron Poulson on 

Valentines Day Friday February 

14t. Ron had been an active 

member of our Branch for over 

20 years. Ron’s contribution to 

our Branch was significant but 

before summarizing his 

contributions it is worth reflecting 

on some of Ron’s illustrious past. 

This illustrious past (Ron’s 

description by the way!) is a 

recollection of Ron’s visit to John 

and Teresa’s home in Bonny Hills 

some twelve years ago as part of 

our successful ‘Guess who’s 

Coming to Lunch’ activity. Ron 

volunteered to give us (there were four 

other NS members present) an account of 

his past particularly during the ‘heady’ 

days of the fifties and sixties where 

according to Ron is was a very wild time 

for him. 

 It appears that Ron was born to be a 

performer. He had vocal music success 

across many genres over the years. His 

early years were characterized by 

performances on radio (before TV). He 

toured New Zealand with the Marie 

Francis Band and worked in a Nightclub 

called the Bel Air with Marie Francis. 

According to a Sydney Morning Herald 

article (Dec 25th 2020) Ron and Marie had 

as whirlwind romance and got married in 

a registry office in Auckland. They moved 

to Sydney where Ron run out of 

performance work and for a while went 

back to teaching.   

 In the early 60’s Ron auditioned for 

Brian Henderson’s Bandstand program 

and got a regular gig. Brian Henderson 

had Ron and Marie do a duet which 

although successful was the centerpiece 

of a big dispute between the two. 

Ron had four children with Marie, all of 

whom were very musically gifted. They 

divorced and Ron moved to Port 

Macquarie. Ron then married Lou who 

provided love, stability, and direction for 

Ron. 
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 Possibly one of Ron’s most 

musically gifted children and the one 

he spoke about a lot is son John. 

John is the founder of ‘Tropfest’ 

which is now the worlds largest short 

film festival (according to Wikipedia). 

It began as a public screening in a 

small café in Darlinghurst and grew 

to become the largest platform for 

short films in the world. 

 Ron displayed his musical 

talents at many National Seniors and 

other community events including; 

Renditions of Xmas carols at our 

Xmas parties for over twelve 

years. 

Free Friday afternoon concerts 

with friends at the Glasshouse 

where NS members were 

always invited. 

With wife Lou leading the singing 

for A Combined Lions Club 

‘Night of Song Event.’ 

Combining song with jokes at 

various NS meetings.  

With wife Lou hosting at their 

home musical afternoons where 

members brought 2 favorite 

songs which were played and 

discussed. Food and drink were 

plentiful. 

Performing in numerous Players 

Theatre musicals where once 

again NS members were always 

invited. 

 Ron was the instigator of the 

‘Getting to Know You segment’ 

which has evolved into our ‘One 

Thing About Me’ segment. Ron 

would commence the segment by 

singing a few lines of the song 

‘Getting to Know You’ and for a few 

years would also introduce the person 

and ask questions about their lives. 

Thank-you Ron for this as it has been 

one of your very good initiatives. 

 Over recent years Ron and Lou 

have attended many of our activities and 

dinners where conversation was always 

interesting and entertaining. Ron and 

Lou were always good company. 

Further, Ron has been a regular at the 

Westport Tennis Club and had devoted 

considerable time to Christian pursuits. 

 Ron was an interesting, talented, 

and kind person with an everlasting flare 

for music, particularly music of the 

‘fifties and sixties crooners’. 

 Thankyou for all the wonderful 

memories, Ron.  

 Our condolences to wife Lou and 

family.  

By John Urquhart 
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Friday 28th February saw our 

final activity for the month, The 

Trivia Night at the Lion’s Den. It was 

attended by just 39 members of our 

branch and included a table from 

Lions Tacking Point thanks to Max 

Carrick. 

The event was chaired by 

President Bill and Quizmaster James. 

Five tables were occupied by hungry 

members armed with loads of food 

and drink as well as a great 

knowledge of the answers of the 

questions asked. 

Breaks were made during the 

three groups of questions and 

answers to give time for mingling 

and eating. A heads and tails game 

saw our Bazz come out the victor. 

The teams all had names and 

at the end of the initial rounds, the 

results were. 

Max’s Maniacs   58 points  

Here To Drink Not to Think 58 points. 

Midways.    55 points 

Marigold Musicians  54 points 

Masterminds   49 points 

A tie breaker followed with the 

two entrants tied at the end.  A 

cutthroat tie breaker was given with 

Max’s Maniacs and Here to Drink Not To 

Think taking out the award and Trophy 

donated by the Lion’s Den. 

Now the “Best Dressed” was a no-

brainer. Our Donna, by a mile. 

Next was the “Best Dressed 

Table”, and again it was an easy one. 

The table of Philp’s, and company, 

excelled with every piece of food and 

wine on the table starting with “M”. 

They offered a bribe, but it was 

rejected. 

Special thanks to James for his great 

work in putting the activity together, 

and to our friends at Lions for their 

continued support. 

President Bill. 

   2025 TRIVIA NIGHT 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

    MINI GOLF AND LUNCH AT SETTLERS INN 
 
 If you would like a fun filled morning with prizes for the best score 
followed by lunch at Settlers Inn, we just need to know numbers. 
 The date is Sunday 9th March, 10.30 at Lindfield Park  Driving 
Range, Oxley Highway, Port Mac. Please note that the $10 cost is for 
hiring equipment from the range and must be paid for on the day at the 
pro shop and not paid into the branch account. 
 
For more details, contact Bill. 
  

Firstly, special thanks to James and my fantastic committee for holding the 

fort at the February General Meeting. I know you all appreciated James’s 

chairing of the meeting, and our Guest Speaker, Kylie (GI) Jones. A very 

interactive presentation by a very knowledgeable and talented lady, 

I gather from members’ comments, that the new meal arrangements for 
lunch worked well. Katie told me that she will “tweak” a few points for March. 

Our guest speaker for March is Mal McKinlay from Bonny Hills Nursery. Mal 
will have plants with him that can be purchased after the meeting. A good 
chance to bring all your gardening questions along for the expert. 

Our best wishes go out to all our “sickies”, and those recovering from 
surgery. 

There are lots of nice surprises to be unveiled at our March General 
Meeting. 

 
President Bill. 

 

Just a follow up from our Australia 

Day event at Sancrox Reserve, where 

John Urquhart continued on with his talent 

of frisbee throwing. After winning the 

event at our Olympics Day where he won 

by throwing twice as far as anyone else, 

he continued the feat on Australia Day. 

Dee Watkinson was pleased to 
present John with the first prize which we 
neglected to award on the day. I am 
considering handicapping him next year. 
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Every second year over the past ten years our Branch has visited the 

amazing Hunter Xmas Lights at the Hunter Valley Gardens at Pokolbin. 

Our 2025 trip is set down for Wednesday November 26th through to Friday 

November 28th. We will be staying at the four and a half star Mercure Hotel 

which is close to the Lights display. 

This year’s trip will be different to past years as will the lights display. 

Day 1. We will start with a presentation at the Hunter Valley Information 

Centre on the history of this famous wine producing area followed by lunch at 

the Centre Cafe. 

The afternoon activity will focus on a wine tasting that takes in the most 

magnificent views of the mountains and vineyards. The wine is great as well. 

Dinner on our first night will be at Harringans Irish Pub. 

 Day 2 will involve an interesting mix of wine, cheese and chocolate tastings 

and a visit to the Pukara Estate shop to taste various olive oils, vinegars and 

condiments. They also supply skincare products. The day will conclude with our 

special Xmas dinner at the Mercure followed by our very own special 

entertainment segment. This year the theme is the letter ‘H’. ( H is for Hunter). 

So come dressed up in your favourite H character and be part of the night’s 

entertainment. 

Day 3 will include a free cheese tasting before we lunch at a nearby Art 

Gallery and then home to Port. 

The main costs for the trip include Bed and Breakfast at the Mercure, ($420 

per double room, two people, two nights), the Xmas dinner and entrance into 

the Lights (approx $80 per person). Other costs relate to the tastings and other 

meals (approx $200 per person). A detailed itinerary will be available in a few 

months’ time 

Please put your name down on the sheets at the meeting. It will be a first 

in first served basis with around 34 as a maximum. 

Always a fun trip, always a great way to socialise and experience 

something different. 

For more information contact John or Teresa on 0408384804 or via email; 
mailtjohn@yahoo.com.au 

  2025 CHRISTMAS LIGHTS TRIP 

mailto:mailtjohn@yahoo.com.au


7 

 

 

MEAT TASTING FUNDRAISER 

 Our Main Fundraiser for the year is our Meat Tasting Event, and we 

need your support for just one hour. 

The Venue is The Lions Den. Hastings River Drive next to the Port Home 

Centre, 

The Date is Thursday 27th March 2025. 

The Cost FREE 

 There will be 3 sittings, 9.45 for 10.00am start, finishing at 11.00am. 

Session 2, 10.45am for 11am start finishing at 12 noon and session 3 will be 

from 11.45 am for a noon start finishing at 1.00 pm Lunch will be at Settlers 

Inn after. 

 It is important to note that you will not fill up on the tasting as they are 

only bite-sized portions. 

 I currently have 19 names registered. (we need 60 with a few reserves 

to account for non-attendance).  

 Please help us get to the finish line and the $1200.00. 

 To Register please contact Bill on 0407 565 049 or email 

bssharp@bigpond.net.au. 
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MEAL ORDERS AT MONTHLY MEETINGS 

Could all members please note that as from our next general meeting on 
11th February, a new system will be in place for meals after the meeting. 
Attached is a copy of the Menu for lunch.  You are asked to order your meals 
at the usual place before the meeting. Staff will be there early to take your 
orders. You may also order the daily specials. You will be asked for your name 
at this time. 

The restaurant will be set up with tables of 6 or 8 (no 2’s). At the end of 
the meeting please purchase your drinks and proceed to a table at the usual 
end of the restaurant. Meals will be served by the staff from 12.15. If you come 
in late for the meeting, you will still be able to order in the previous way. This 
new system will enable the kitchen staff to have all meals ready by that time 
with less delay for our members. 

 
Your Committee. 
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OUR FEBURARY GUEST SPEAKER-KYLIE (GI) JONES 

GI Jones AKA Kylie, Fitness 
Instructor, was a motivating Guest 
Speaker for our first meeting of the 
year.  Audience participation based 
on fun, had our members off their 
seats doing squats for one minute: 
we were ready to sit down, but we 
had to keep going doing various 
balancing exercises. 

 

To increase the fun, each table 
was given an animal name with 
relevant sound effects and another 
game commenced. Eight questions 
were asked and chaos ensued as 
the answers involved standing up – 
making the right sound, then 
answering the question.  This 
showed brain and body co-
ordination with much laughter! 

We were told improving 
balance is most important to avoid 
falls. 

 

Nutrition, exercise and brain 
stimulation are all very important to 
help slow the ageing process.   These 
facts were presented in a fun way where 
members did not feel they were being 
lectured but were part of an enjoyable 
programme.  More exercises – then the 
finale. 

One member from each table 
participated in ball bouncing whilst 
standing on one leg.  Not easy, but 
great fun. 

Kylie was thanked by Joan and 
presented with a gift. 

All members acknowledged what 
an interesting speaker. 

 

 

By Jan Liddell 
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Our committee would like to 
acknowledge Bunnings Port Mac-
quarie for their generous offer of 
20 x $10 gift vouchers for use as 
door prizes. The vouchers were ap-
proved by Mykaela, Activities Of-
ficer (pictured, permission given). 
It is great to have continued sup-
port from businesses who support 
our branch. 

As mentioned at the last 
meeting we have proceeded with Ian 
Richardsons idea of having reminder 
stickers for your vehicles. 

We have now updated to two 
types of labels. As some members 
have more than one vehicle plus vans 
etc, we decided to modify the label 
slightly to allow for vehicle, rego 
number, day and month of renewal. 
The idea is that you personally write 
the details on the label. Both types 
are available for you to pick up at the 
meeting FREE OF CHARGE. 

    MARCH BIRTHDAYS 

Harry Creamer  Kaye Koning 

Colin Crighton  Jan Liddell 

Marita Crighton  James McAdam 

Max Cross   Tom Roberts 

Elaine Howell  Prue van Coppenhagen  
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Bill Wendt.                                       James McAdam                                      
President                                        Vice President                                               
Newsletter /Speaker Seeker               Activities                               
bssharp@bigpond.net.au                 james.mcadam2004@gmail.com                                           
Mob. 0407 565 049.           Mob 0425 293 961 
  
Lesley Cooney                                   Sue Gardiner  
Secretary                  Treasurer                            
Mob 0427  743 631                       0413 029 445               
lesleyc48@hotmail.com        sjbaikiegardiner@gmail.com                                           

Phillip Gardiner                                 Ron Mitchell                                       
Assistant Treasurer                            Membership                                                 
Public Officer                                     Web Master                                                     
phillipgardiner@iinet.net.au   rjmitch1@bigpond.com                     
Mob 0413 124 505      Mob 0414 278 605    

Linda Philp                                                                                                                       
Welfare                                                                                                                      
One Thing About Me                                                                                                   
lulu23lp@gmail.com                                                                                                        
Mob 0413 306 112    

   YOUR 2024/2025 COMMITTEE 

    
   THIS MONTH’S TRIVIA QUIZ 
 
1. In what decade did the Charleston become a dance craze in the US?  
2. In which year did the London Underground celebrate its 150th birthday? 

2008,2013,2018,2023. 
3. Is it true or false that porcupines float on water? 

    ANNE’S BOOK REVIEW 

 

  Subject: The Naturalist’s Daughter - Author Tea Cooper 

 Two women, a century apart, are drawn into a mystery of the classification 

of the platypus.  Working with her naturalist father Charles Winton, the 

discoveries they have made could turn the scientific world on its head.  Rose 

travels to England in 1808 to present their scientific discoveries to the prestigious 

Royal Society.   In 1908 Tamsin Alleyn was given a mission to travel to the 

Hunter to retrieve an old sketchbook of debatable value gifted to the Mitchell 

Library.  Whilst there she meets a young antiquarian bookseller and lawyer who 

has his own agenda when it comes to the book.    The deeper they delve, the 

more intricate the mystery becomes. An engrossing narrative.  

By Anne Jackson 
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